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4 December 2017

Mr. Andrew Rannard 
Headteacher

De La Salle School

Mill Brow
St. Helens
Dear Andrew and Staff,
Thank you for welcoming Brother Aidan, Brother Laurence and me to the De La Salle School. Your educational community vibrates with life and it was a pleasure to be with all of you.  It took us only a few minutes to sense the healthy spirit embodied in the students and teachers. The cleanliness of the buildings and campus attest to the students’ and teachers’ pride in their school. More importantly, we experienced this pride in our individual encounters with all whom we met.
We enjoyed our interactions with the students. They easily engaged us in conversation and they were eager to express their good experiences in the school.  They all realize how fortunate they are to be students at De La Salle, St. Helens.  They recognize and appreciate the commitment and dedication of their teachers and support staff.

The work of the students adorns the corridors and called our attention to the prominent place of the performing arts in the curriculum.  During our brief visits to the art classes, we felt the passion the students have for this aspect of their formation. 

Thank you for creating the beautiful prayer space. In our world of 24/7 connectivity we need to help create an attitude of solitude and moments of reflection.  Preparing our students to critique social media, challenging the veracity of what they see and hear each day, is a fundamental aspect of their education.  

Fostering the Lasallian character of your school and all Lasallian schools is an important obligation for us all. Lasallian schools are called to:  establish a conscious awareness of the presence of God; instill respect for all persons and for all of creation; provide a first class human and Christian education; build a welcoming and inclusive community; and, respond to the educational aspirations of the poor.

 These characteristics are clearly seen at De La Salle, St. Helens.  Both your efforts and those of your Staff are very much appreciated. We are aware that the last couple of years have been a challenging time for the School and we are delighted to acknowledge the positive developments that have recently taken place. 

We pray that your wonderful educational community continues to be a beacon of hope for all.

Sincerely,
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Brother Robert Schieler, FSC




Brother Aidan Kilty, FSC

Brother Superior





                General Councilor for RELEM
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